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	-
To Administrations of Member States of the Union;

-
To ITU-T Sector Members

	E-mail:
	tsbsg15@itu.int 
	Copy:
-
To ITU-T Associates;
-
To ITU-T Academia;

-
To the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of 
Study Group 15;

-
To the Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau;

-
To the Director of the Radiocommunication Bureau



	Subject:
	Proposed deletion of Recommendation ITU-T G.995.1, agreed to by Study Group 15 at its meeting on 16 September 2011


Dear Sir/Madam,

1
At the request of the Chairman of Study Group 15, Optical transport networks and access network infrastructures, I have the honour to inform you that this Study Group, in its meeting on 16 September 2011, agreed to delete Recommendation ITU-T G.995.1, Overview of digital subscriber line (DSL) Recommendations, in accordance with the provisions of Recommendation A.8,  § 8.2, of WTSA (Johannesburg, 2008).

A total of 8 Member States and 22 Sector Members participated in the meeting and there was no objection to this agreement.

2
Annex 1 gives information about this agreement, including an explanatory summary about the reasons for the deletion.

3
Having regard to the provisions of Recommendation A.8, § 8.2, I should be grateful if you would inform me by 2400 hours UTC on 19 December 2011 whether your Administration/organization approves or rejects this deletion.


Should any Member States or Sector Members be of the opinion that deletion should not be accepted, they should advise their reasons for disapproving and the matter would be referred back to the Study Group.

4
After the above mentioned deadline (19 December 2011), the Director of TSB will notify, in a circular, the result of the consultation. This information will also be published in the ITU Operational Bulletin.

Yours faithfully,

Malcolm Johnson
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau

Annex: 1

Annex 1

(to TSB Circular 232)


Deletion of Recommendation ITU-T G.995.1
Recommendation ITU-T G.995.1, Overview of digital subscriber line (DSL) Recommendations,  provides the necessary guidance and an overview of the DSL family of Recommendations and is therefore informative. It also describes how the various Recommendations in this family are related. It also contains a definition of a generic system reference configuration and how it relates to the system reference models of the DSL Recommendations. Additionally, the definition of a generic protocol reference architecture for DSL Recommendations and derivations of the appropriate user or management plane protocol reference architectures for the DSL Recommendations is included. Illustrations of the data service presentation options using the DSL Recommendations are also provided. A glossary of the terms used in the DSL Recommendations is also included.
Motivation for deletion

The material contained in Recommendation ITU-T G.995.1 (2001) is now considered obsolete and this material needs to be updated. Due to the non-normative nature of the revised text, the updated material was agreed as a new Supplement 50 to ITU-T G-series Recommendations at the SG15 meeting held on 16 September 2011.
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